At the Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 13th May 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               


   Mr. B. Barber
   Mrs. A Carver
   Mrs J. Faiers
               Mr. A. Parry   

   Mr. J. Steel               

   Mr. M.Wedd
    
   Cllr. P. Grove
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 
Apologies: Cllr. R. Bass, Cllr. P Swinburn, Mrs V. Swinburn and Mr. P. Simmonds
Declaration of Interests:   None
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 
Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved that Mr. Simmonds be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mr Barber should continue as Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: Mr. Wedd would retain responsibility for Vicarage Green matters.
Allotments: Mr Steel would be responsible for the allotment matters.

Hallow Charity:  Mrs Faiers would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: No representative was appointed.
Community Plan: Members of the Parish Council on the steering committee would be Mrs Beard, Mr Simmonds, Mr Barber and Mr. Wedd..
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Barber and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 8th April 2013 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman
Matters arising: 

Vicarage Green:  The damage to the surface of the play area had been repaired. The chairman thanked Mr. Wedd for the prompt repair and for his work throughout the year on the Vicarage Green. A complaint had been received from Neil Fox about damage resulting from footballs. The clerk to contact him about the matter. The hedge along the play area needs to be trimmed – the clerk to ask Simon Skeys.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mr Barber reported that the repair to the path by the allotments had been further delayed. Mrs Beard thanked Mr Barber for his work on behalf of the parish.
Highways: There was concern that potholes which had been repaired had failed again very quickly. The clerk was asked to report potholes at:- (a) Martley Road at the Bell Lane junction and (b) Martley Road near the church. 
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that plot 8 was overgrown and a carpet had been dumped on plot 40.
Anti Social Behaviour:  No reports
Community Plan:  The plan would be revised to take account of comments and suggestions.
Village Hall: The hall committee was congratulated on the improvements to the hall. A grant for replacement windows had been applied for.
SWDP: There had been further delays in the submission of the SWDP.
Broadheath Common: It was reported that the common would be cut in August.

County Councillor’s Report: The newly elected county councillor, Philip Grove introduced himself and assured members that he would work hard to address their concerns. Highway matters were a major concern and he would soon be meeting Gerry Brienza – the clerk to let Cllr Groves know of any local issues.
Casual Vacancy: The parish council reluctantly accepted the resignation of Mr Quine and asked the clerk to write thanking hi for his work. It was proposed Mr Barber seconded Mr Parry and resolved to advertise the vacancy.
Correspondence: No correspondence
Planning applications for consideration:
3/00152/HOU, Heathmere, Crown East Lane
While members did not object to the alterations made to Heathmere there was great concern about the manner in which planning regulations had been ignored. There was further concern that inspections to ensure compliance with building regulations may not have been carried out.
Decisions:


13/00272/HOU, 34 Peachley Gardens: Approved
13/00306/AGR, Stone Track off B4204: Requires planning approval
Finance: a) Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Memorial Hall – hire of hall 7th Jan, 4th Feb & 4th March              £48.00
2. Broker Network Ltd. – parish council insurance 1/6/13 to 1/6/14 £942.42 

3. Malvern Hills District Council – print newsletter                         £110.00  

4. Mrs J Wilson (WI) –Produce / distribute Newsletter
           £100.00   

5. Smart Cut Ltd – Grass cutting, April           

          £162.00 

                               Vicarage Green Maintenance April                   £194.98








          £356.98

6. Worcestershire CALC – Membership


          £666.89


b) To consider the Parish Council’s insurance:

It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved to renew the parish council’s insurance.
            c) Audit 2012/2013: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr Steel, seconded by Mrs. Faiers and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Mr. Norman Bennett as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) The appointed date for audit is the 1st July 2013.

AOB: Mrs Beard suggested that a village directory be considered. It was agreed that it would be discussed at the next meeting.
Date of Next meeting:  10th June 2013 at 7.30pm.                     
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